DRAFT: Subject to approval by the MIPTO Board

Matoska International Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
September 14, 2010

The meeting began at 6:40 p.m.

Kathy Berlin made opening remarks.  Marie Andrews commented that Meet the Teacher went great and she noticed a good atmosphere and a lot of excitement about the new school.  Many teachers commented that it was the best Meet the Teacher night they’d experienced.  Both noted that the previous year’s board worked very hard and thanked them for their service.
Timekeeper: Heidi Gunderson
Those present introduced themselves.

Minutes from the August 3rd Board meeting were approved.
Treasurer’s report given by Angel Fleming:
· Angel shared the August 2010 income and expense summary.  The reports will be emailed to board members each month the Friday before the board meeting and posted on the MIPTO website.  The board agreed that the annual budget should also be posted on the website.
Administrator’s report given by John Leininger: 

· Enrollment is strong, with 94 kindergartners, 60 of whom are all-day students, and many new families.

· The new district centralized registration is helping us do a much better job of telling the story of Matoska International as a choice school in the district.
· The IB authorization visit will be October 4th and 5th.
· Recess before lunch is being piloted for the 4th and 5th grade students.  Long lunch lines have been an issue, in part because of new, 5-digit PIN numbers, new keypads, and an increase of about 60 additional students per day buying lunch.  When routines become settled and lines diminish, the lunch schedules may be adjusted.
· PBIS (Positive Behavior Intervention and Supports) team is helping improve the tracking of behavior concerns and figuring out the best way to address them.

· MAP testing is happening now.  It has been moved earlier in the school year so that results will be available for fall goal-setting conferences.

· In response to a question from Karen Herrera regarding late bus departures from school at the end of the day, John explained that the first few weeks of school tend to take longer.  They are using a new system with shuttle buses and staggered dismissal times, and they expect the system to improve when routines become settled.  Parents with transportation concerns should talk to John and if necessary, he will discuss the matter with the district transportation department.
Fall Election
Board member Drew Maruyama resigned from the board in an email dated 8/25/10, due to his family leaving the school.  An election will be held to fill this seat as well as the seat for a new family representative, using the following timeline:
· An announcement and call for candidates will go out to all families on Friday, Sept. 17.
· Candidates will have until Friday, Sept. 24, to return their ballot information form.  They may either return their form to school by the end of the school day, or email the information to Jennifer Weddell, board secretary, before midnight.
· If there are no candidates by the 9/24 deadline, a reminder will be sent to all families with an extended due date of Friday, Oct. 1.  If there is at least one candidate by the 9/24 deadline, the deadline will not be extended.  If there are two or fewer candidates, they may be added to the board without continuing the election process.  Per the organization’s bylaws, the board may add these candidates by a simple majority vote of the board.
· If there are more than two candidates, a ballot will be prepared and sent out to all families (using the guidelines in the best practice appendix to the bylaws) by Monday, Oct. 4.  Ballots will be due back to school by Friday, Oct. 8.  Ballots will be counted that day and new board members notified.  The new board members will join the board as of the October 12th meeting.
Goals and Principals Discussion:

· Board members contributed their ideas for principles and goals for the MIPTO.  The group split into two groups to compile the ideas into a list of goals and a list of principles.  Kathy and Marie will summarize the lists and follow up by email with board members.  The 
Other Items: 

· The donation letter was reviewed and approved with a few minor changes.  The GiveMN.org donation option will be removed from the letter if we don’t have documentation from the IRS with our updated organization name in time.  Currently we are listed as Centerpoint Community in GiveMN and we can not change that until we receive the proper documentation.
· There was a brief discussion of the MIPTO brochure and it was agreed that a brochure is probably not necessary.  The MIPTO will be taking over coordination and publication of the Buzz Sheet and this will be a primary method of communication of MIPTO news and information.

· A list of school programs needing leaders, coordinators or liaisons was reviewed.  The list has been updated with the names of board members who have volunteered to fill these roles, and this list is an attachment to these minutes.
· John Leininger announced that fundraising efforts for 5th grade Camp Widjiwagan will be handled outside the MIPTO.  Board funds budgeted for camp will be donated to the school for this purpose.

Open Forum:

· Visiting parent Jodi Stumpner presented a fundraising idea for an eco-friendly, fair trade sourced product sale.  She does eco-education at local area schools.  There is a connection to the IB philosophy in that the items are made around the world with fair trade principles.  The school would receive about 40% of the sales.  She passed out information and sample catalogues and the board will consider this for future fundraising.  The information will also be shared with parents planning fundraising for 5th grade camp and with Mis Amigos coordinators.
· The board discussed a question emailed to them by a parent regarding a change in the way the board funds field trips.  The 2010-11 budget removed the line item for field trips (was $740 per grade, to be used for transportation) and instead increased the line item for scholarships (to a total of $2,000).  Kristine Fischbach expressed a concern that there may not be enough scholarship money left for spring field trips if there is a high scholarship need in the fall or winter.  A consensus call was made on the issue of renaming the “scholarship” line item to “field trip assistance”, moving it from Support to Field Trips, and allocating the funds to classrooms on a per-student basis.  There was no consensus and so it will be given to the finance committee to study further.
The meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

Summary of Action Items

	Action
	Who?
	When?

	Send out call for candidates for two open board seats
	Jennifer Weddell
	Friday, Sept. 17th

	Review the “scholarship” line item issue as described under Open Forum above; recommend action to full board
	Angel Fleming and finance committee
	Before Oct. 12th meeting


	Determine process for taking over Buzz Sheet from Gayle Chapman
	Kathy Berlin, Heidi Gunderson, Jennifer Weddell
	ASAP

	Distribute Innisbrook fundraiser information
	Cari Green
	Monday, Sept. 20th

	
	
	


Meeting Attendance
	Parent Board Members
	Staff

	X
	Marie Andrews (Co-Chair)
	X
	John Leininger (Principal)

	X
	Kathy Berlin (Co-Chair)
	X
	Kristine Fischbach (Kindergarten teacher)

	X
	Angel Fleming (Treasurer)
	
	

	X
	Jennifer Weddell (Secretary)
	
	

	X
	Cari Green
	
	

	X
	Heidi Gunderson
	Others

	
	Jodi Hawkins
	X
	Cami Raeburn

	X
	Karen Herrera
	X
	Dave Stumpner

	
	
	X
	Jodi Stumpner

	
	
	X
	Amy Contreras

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


The next regular meeting of the Matoska International Parent Teacher Organization will be held on Tuesday, October 12 from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. in the school’s media center.  All are welcome to attend.
Please visit our website at www.matoskaparents.weebly.com, for meeting minutes, agendas, and more.

